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Parishes of St. Saviour’s Harden and St. Matthew’s Wilsden 
IN THE BENEFICE OF 

HARDEN AND WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 
 

Newsletter for 24 October 2021 
Bible Sunday 

 

Services Today 
9.30am Morning Worship at St Matthew’s, Wilsden 
9.30am Eucharist at St John’s, Cullingworth 
9.30am Jesus 4 All at Denholme Shared Church 
 
        From 9.30am Spiritual Communion Service on Our YouTube Channel 
 
11.15am Morning Worship at St Saviour’s, Harden 
11.15am Café Church at St Matthew’s, Wilsden 
11.15am Anglican Communion Service at Denholme Shared Church 
 
6.00pm Book of Common Prayer Eucharist at St John’s, Cullingworth 

 

Midweek Eucharists 
10am Book of Common Prayer Eucharist at St John’s, 

Cullingworth(Every Wednesday) 
10am Common Worship Eucharist at St Matthew’s, Wilsden 

(First, Third and Fifth Wednesdays) 
2.30pm - 3.30pm Personal Prayer at St Saviour’s, Harden 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCtTQasnqIijI2a3y0SX3jEw
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THANKSGIVING FOR LIFE SERVICES 2021 
SUNDAY 7 NOVEMBER 

Please join us for a short service in which we can give thanks 
for the lives of loved ones who have died and prayerfully 
acknowledge our loss.  
2pm at St John’s, Cullingworth with Alison & Richard 
3pm at Denholme Shared Church with Judith & Janice 
4pm at St Saviour’s, Harden with Liz & Anna 
6pm at St Matthew’s, Wilsden with Liz & Richard 
 

Chatterbox, the Under Fives playgroup at Harden Church is opening 
again on Tuesday 2nd November from 9.30-11.30. 
Volunteers are needed to help with refreshments on a rota - we would 
love to have you with us. 
Please get in touch with Anna if you can help on 07787 155970. 

 

NEXT SUNDAY 
UNITED BENEFICE SERVICE AT DENHOLME SHARED CHURCH 

AND ON ZOOM 
10.30am SUNDAY 31 OCTOBER  

CELEBRATING ALL SAINTS 
 

 
The benefice is intending to provide hospitality for Inn Churches this 
winter in the week beginning 3rd January 2022. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for us all to come together in supporting those less 
fortunate than ourselves. If you are interested in volunteering or would 
like to know more, please contact Steve Rhodes on 07958 744514 or 
steve@srassociates.co.uk. 
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Curry night at the Cardamon is resuming on 7th November at 
6.30pm.  Please let Helen have your name by October 31st if you wish 
to go. 
 
The Men’s Group had a successful meeting last week. The next one is 
planned for Wednesday 8th December at the Ling Bob in Wilsden.  
If you’d like to attend please phone Robert (07758 193260) 
 

Planning for Christmas All Age Worship 
On Sunday 12 December we will have our Sunday Morning All Age 
Christmas Services in our churches. If you would like to help us plan 
and deliver these please come along to the preparation evening at 
St Saviour’s Church in Harden on Wednesday 17 November at 7pm. 
 

THANK YOU! 
We are really grateful to all those who continue to support the church 
financially. If you find that you have a little extra income and would be able to 
increase your giving at this time it would help our financial situation 
enormously. 
 

Donations or regular giving may be done by sending your gift to: 
Account name Sort Code Account Number 
St Saviour’s Church Harden PCC 05-02-42 32488873 
Parish of St Matthews, Wilsden 40-23-05 42128918 

Please include your name as a reference or we will be unable to thank you. 
 
Prayer Chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

 St. Matthew’s: 
  Margaret Harrison 272305.  
 St. Saviour’s: 
  June Thompson   273787. 
  (Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

 
Please remember Beatrice Waddington in your prayers. We give thanks for the 
life of John Gaunt and pray for his family. We pray too for those who have 
started preparation for Confirmation. Pray that anyone else who would like to 
be confirmed would contact Richard too! 
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Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 24thOctober 
Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to the 
suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 
 

Sunday  
24 October 

Pray for our ministry team who lead services on Facebook and for the many 
faithful members of our Facebook congregation. 

Monday 
25 October 

Pray for our CMS partner Awais as she continues her face-to-face English 
classes and other contacts with women in need of support. 

Tuesday 
26 October 

Pray for the work of the Children’s Society and for Bradford Council’s 
children’s services, struggling to cope with so much need. 

Wednesday 
27 October 

Pray for the Hubs of Hope groups run by the Leprosy Mission in 
Mozambique, thanks to response to the Unconditional Appeal earlier this 
year. 

Thursday 
28 October 

Pray for candidates from Hewenden Benefice preparing for Confirmation. 

Friday 
29October 

Pray for the work of Inn Churches and that we will be able to provide 
hospitality again. 

Saturday 
30 October 

Pray for staff at our local medical centres working at weekends to provide 
flu vaccination. 

 

 
Contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline: 01535 273814 pstern155@gmail.com 

(copy to David Haigh:david@dshaigh.ukand Helen Ludkin)  
Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the TUESDAY before publication 

Note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their consent. 

 

Benefice Team Rector Revd Richard Burge richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 

 01535 273758 and for urgent calls: 07484275887 

Benefice Team Vicar Revd Alison Wooding 
01535 270687 

alison.wooding@leeds.anglican.org 

Associate Priest Revd Liz Moy 
01535 645991 

zilyom@btinternet.com 

Curate Revd Anna Lumb anna.lumb@leeds.anglican.org 
Parish Administrator Helen Ludkin 

07788848830 

beneficehwcd@gmail.com 

Churchwardens St Matthew’s – Celia Dawson 07952692639 

 St Saviour’s – Malcolm Jones 01535 272649 

 St Saviour’s – Chris Bendle 07903 713018 

 
Clergy Days Off:  Alison: Monday & Tuesday   Anna: Saturday 
   Liz: Monday & Thursday   Richard: Saturday 

mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
mailto:david@dshaigh.uk
mailto:richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org
file:///C:/Users/richard%20burge/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/PTJPOGMM/alison.wooding@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:zilyom@btinternet.com
file:///C:/Users/richard%20burge/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/PTJPOGMM/anna.lumb@leeds.anglican.org
mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com

